Otterford Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 8 May 2018 at 20.30 hrs.

Present: OPC Councillors Mike Canham(Chairman), Rosemary Viant (Vice Chairman), Steve Campbell, Charlie Field, Phil Wright, and the Clerk.
	Item
	Detail

	Action

	
	Community Time
None
	

	
	Reports from other organisations

	

	
	SCC Cllr John Thorne was unable to attend but submitted a written report:
* Potholes – the county’s budget (not including the extra £4m from central government) this year for potholes is £3.66 million, ie about £203 per pothole, and he is asking questions about how this can be reduced. Skanska are required to reduce the number of potholes during their seven-year contract, and committed to working more closely with parish councils. 

* Libraries – decisions on the future of the library service will not be made until the autumn, as recommendations from the review are not due to come to the scrutiny committee until October. 

* Blackdowns AONB – A new website would go live during this month. Local people and partners will be encouraged to contribute to the new site’s news pages and blog. 

* Policing - Sue Mountstephens, the PCC, would be holding a drop-in session from 3 to 4.30 pm in the Iron Duke, in Wellington, on 21 May.
TDBC Cllr Ross Henley had attended the earlier Parish Council Annual Meeting.

 
	

	
	Avon & Somerset Constabulary – not present


	

	1.
	Apologies
None

	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest 
1. Cllr Canham is a member of the Otterford Parish Hall Committee

2. Cllrs Canham and Viant are Trustees of the Otterford Charity
There were no further Declarations of Interest in agenda items that accord with any Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (s31 & 33 of the Localism Act 2011).

	

	3.
	Meeting of 10 April

	

	3.1
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed. 

	

	3.2
	Matters Arising:


	

	3.2.1
	Parish Hall – no further progress – ongoing. 
 
	MC


	3.2.2
	Playing field – the Parish Handyman had re-commenced work on the wood in the fields now it had dried out a little. Clerk to ask him to start with the playing equipment.  Cllrs Wright or Campbell still to deal with the tree near the telegraph pole.

	Clerk
PW/SC

	3.2.3
	Bank accounts – the Clerk had paid in the cheque with the remaining balance in the Santander account into the Unity Trust account.  TDBC had subsequently paid in some CIL money into the Santander account by BACS (and had now been advised not to pay into this account again).
	

	3.2.4
	Bridleway – the Clerk had confirmed with Peter Hobley (SCC) that the Council would like him to obtain input from a contractor before going out to tender for the work.  


	

	3.2.5
	Church Farm development – the Clerk had received a very helpful reply from Debbie Arscott at TDBC regarding the s106 funding, which clearly set out when and how the Council could claim. 


	

	4.
	Planning


	

	4.1
	New applications  -  none
	Clerk

	4.2    
	· Applications granted – 29/18/0001 Erection of extension to the side and rear at Little Whatley, Whatley Road, Otterford.
· 29/18/0003 Change of use of 2 No. barns to holiday let and ancillary accommodation at Yalham Hayes, Otterford Road, Culmhead (with conditions in relation to bat habitats)

	

	4.3
	Applications refused - none

	

	5.
	Other Matters –

	

	5.1
	End of World War 1 Centenary Commemoration and the Duck Fayre – Cllr Canham gave a further update on planning for both events.  He still needed volunteers for river clearing on 15 June and for the Duck Fayre itself on 23 June.

	

	5.2
	Fingerposts - The volunteers were making good progress with their fingerposts which should soon be finished.  Cllrs Canham and Campbell had inspected the posts on which Skanska had been working and thought that the quality of the work was sub standard. It was agreed not to pay Skanska for this work and to feed the posts back into the end of the refurbishment programme.  
A new fingerpost arm had arrived from Skanska for the post at Royston Water; whilst this was not perfect it was better than the refurbished posts.  It was agreed to pay for this arm and to order several more to replace missing arms on other posts, but to ask Skanska only to prime them; volunteers would finish the painting.  
Finally, it was agreed to ask West Country Blacksmiths to fit the arm at Royston Water (subject to cost), and refurbish the post, since this was a difficult location for volunteers to work at.

	Clerk
Clerk

MC

	 5.3
	Water pressure (for emergencies) in Bishopswood – Cllr Canham had now had full replies from both Wessex Water and the Fire & Rescue Service.  The former had said that the water pressure was adequate, but the large number of tenders which had attended the recent fire had been competing for water, which explained the poor water pressure from some of the hydrants. The Fire & Rescue service had promised that for fires in Bishopswood, they had noted the need to bring with them a bowser and this would happen in the case of future fires.

	

	5.4
	Capital and Revenue Programme – it was agreed in principle to fund part of the works necessary to improve the drainage in Whatley Road. In the meantime, one of the Parish Handymen would be asked to unblock the drainage grille in Whatley Lane, which had silted up over the winter.

	Clerk

	6.
	Correspondence 


	

	6
	It was agreed to continue membership of the Somerset Local Government Association in 2018.


	Clerk

	7.   
	Financial matters


	

	7.1
	Update and consideration of Deposit Accounts - The Clerk circulated a paper giving options for depositing some of the Council’s reserves in higher interest deposit accounts.  It was agreed to place £10k in each of the following accounts:  Cambridge & Counties Bank Five Year Fixed Rate Bond (paying 2.5% interest), Cambridge & Counties Bank Three Year Fixed Rate Bond (paying 1.7% interest) and a Nationwide Building Society 95 Day Saver (in practice a three month notice bond) paying 1% variable interest.  All these accounts are FSCS protected.  It was further agreed to use the Santander Business Account to hold the Holman Clavel rent deposit, as the amount was too small to earn interest. The Clerk would transfer this money.


	Clerk

	7.2
	Monthly financial summary – noted.


	

	7.3
	Payment of invoices – agreed.


	Clerk

	8.
	AOB
None.

	

	9.
	Date of next meeting:   7.30pm, Tuesday 12 June 2018 in the Wright Room, Otterford Parish Hall.


	

















